
 

 

Name: Bradley C. Bair 

Age: 66 

Hometown: Bad Axe, MI. 

Funeral Date: Not Available 

Date of Birth: December 28, 1954 

Date of Passing: May 22, 2021 

Funeral Home: Kaufman Funeral Home  

 

Funeral Information 

Per Brad’s wishes, there will be no funeral services and cremation will take place. 

If you would like to offer your condolences to Brad’s family, please go to 

www.kaufmanfuneralhome.com 

 

Family of the Deceased 

He is survived by his best friend and soulmate of over 30 yrs, Barb Dukelow; 

sister, Sandra Crissey; brother, Benjamin Bair Jr.; daughters, Jill (Dusty) Maurer 

and Jodi (Eric) Hessling; son, Jesse Bair; stepdaughter, Kimberly (Brian) 

Merchant; grandchildren, Shyanne Schlabach, Drew and Nathan Maurer, Alex 

Andrich, Madison and Landon Fields, Harper Hessling, Kaylen and Kinslee Bair, 

Audrey and Liam Merchant. 

 

Biography 

https://www.kaufmanfuneralhome.com/


Bradley C. Bair, age 66, of Bad Axe, passed away peacefully on Saturday, May 22, 

2021. He was born on December 28, 1954 in Bad Axe, MI to the late Benjamin S. 

Bair and Lillian M. (McDonald) Bair. Brad was a 1973 graduate of Bad Axe High 

School. He was a truck driver and equipment operator at D&W Salvage for 20+ 

years. He was a naturally gifted musician, playing in bands from junior high on. 

He would play any instrument he touched with ease and never read a sheet of 

music. His mom would tell stories of him beating on Sears catalogs until he got a 

real set of drums! He had so many interests and talents. He loved cars, 

motorcycles, and pretty much anything with a motor, even if he had to build it 

himself. He was great at painting, airbrushing, making people laugh, and was a 

grandpa that had some of the coolest toys a kid could ask for. He was talented at 

so many things that the list could go on and on. A special thank you to all his 

friends, past and present, that have been sending their condolences and sharing 

stories and memories. They put smiles on our faces and peace in our hearts, and 

for that we thank you. 

 

 

 


